PCLNA Meeting   -  November 8, 2022
Minutes of GoToMeeting
Our meeting was called to order at 6:40 pm by President Michael Gray online as there was a calendar mixup on use of the building by the Southern Hills Business Association. 
Attending meeting were: Michael Gray, Glinda Dubois, Alan Warren, Mary Gregory, Valerie Ervin, Kellie Mandygo, Mike Dickson, Marilyn Smith, Revreda James, Marilyn Dixon and our new member, Tamika Brooks. 
Michael Gray asked if anyone had suggestions for our Christmas Dinner. We had suggestions for Romas, Silver Star and Ralph & Kacoos.  
Mike asked Glinda to call Alan Jennings to inquire if he could be our guest presenter for January or February 2023 and to check with Nan for some time in 2023.  
Mike was our presenter for the meeting. His topic was Planning for Incapacity. Glinda emailed members a copy of the booklet Planning for Incapacity which can be printed if anyone desires to do so. Mike gave us a very informative presentation.
Mike inquired if anyone knew if we could add our electronic/digital ID for notary on the LA Wallet? Alan Warren said he will research this to see. It was mentioned that casinos may not accept ID under the LA Wallet.
We had discussion regarding the Power of Attorney form on our website not being able to be  downloaded. Mike and Alan said they will work on our forms and documents on our website. Glinda stated that we have a credit with the company that previously managed our website in the event that Alan and Mike cannot figure out how to edit the forms.  
Mike stated that everyone should have received the minutes from our last meeting and Glinda moved that the minutes be approved as presented. Valerie Ervin seconded.
Our treasurer’s Report was given by Glinda. Mike reminded everyone that our annual dues for 2023 are now due. He said our dues are now $45.00 and this is the first increase in dues we have had. Glinda stated she will send out the notices this month. 
New Business: 
Glinda stated that Alan Warren was elected in October as member of the Board for the LNA. He was also selected as National Notary of the Year in 2022. 
Glinda said she had spoken to Nan last week and she is thinking of retiring.  She does a number of classes for the LNA and is thinking of being a mobile notary wherein she would be teaching classes in Shreveport. Most of us agreed that this would be a good thing if she offered classes here.
Mike reminded us that our Christmas social is Tuesday, December 13 at 6:30 pm. Our next meeting will be the second Tuesday, January 10, 2023 and our speaker will be announced later. 
Glinda motioned that our meeting be adjourned and Valerie seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned at 7:14 pm.
Minutes by Marilyn Smith, Secretary.
